
 
MALUTI-A-PHOFUNG MUNICIPALITY 

 
 

NOTICE NUMBER: 31/2010 
 

Notice is hereby given in terms of sections 17(3)(b) and 22(a)(i) of the Local 
Government: Municipal Finance Management Act, 2003 and sections 21(1) and (3), 
Section 29(1)(b) of the Local Government: Municipal Systems Act, 2000 (Act 32 of 
2000), that the Local Council of Maluti-a-Phofung Municipality has adopted its draft 
budget, draft IDP and Proposed Rates and Taxes Tariffs on the 31st March 2010 for the 
financial year 2010/2011. 
 
The 2010/2011 Draft Budget, Draft Integrated Development Plan (IDP) and Proposed 
Rates and Taxes Tariffs will be available for inspection and comment during office hours 
commencing from the 26 April to 14 May 2010. 
 
Any person who wishes to comment on the 2010/2011 Draft Budget and Integrated 
Development Plan (IDP) must do so in writing to the Municipal Manager within the 
stipulated inspection period to Mr. RS Kau at fax: 058 713 0812 or deliver/post to 
Maluti-a-Phofung Municipality, Private Bag X805, Witsieshoek, 9870 or e-mail to 
mmadmin@map.fs.gov.za. 
 
Copies of the 2010/2011 Draft Budget and Draft Integrated Development Plan (IDP) will 
be available on request at the following venues: 
 

1. Maluti-a-Phofung Offices: Phuthaditjhaba (Corporate Services) 
2. Maluti-a-Phofung Municipality Offices: Kestell 
3. Maluti-a-Phofung Municipality Offices: Harrismith (Town) and Intabazwe 
4. Harrismith Library (Town and Intabazwe) 
5. Tshiame Library 
6. Kestell Library 
7. Phuthaditjahaba Children’s Library 
8. Setsing Library 
9. Charles Mopeli Stadium Offices 

 
 
 
 
 
RS KAU 
MUNICIPAL MANAGER 

 

mailto:mmadmin@map.fs.gov.za

